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Minutes
MOEC Board Meeting 
December 17, 2018 at READS Collaborative 
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

Attendees: Joanne Haley Sullivan, Cathy Lawson, Liz McGonagle, Steve Donovan, Theresa Craig, Beth Fitzmaurice, Catherine Cooper, Mike Tempesta, Richard Murphy, Nadie Ekstrom, Chris Scott, and Nina Marchese.

The meeting began with the presentation of the Executive Director’s Report.  A brief review was given of conferences attended this past month.  Members were invited to attend the AESA Federal Advocacy Committee Meeting in D.C.  Updates were provided on both the legislative meeting with Pat Haddad to discuss the collaborative bill and Bill Diehl’s meeting with Senator Hinds to discuss ethics bill.

The board unanimously approved the minutes with one amended language change from the November 2018 board meeting.

The Treasurer Report by Mike Tempesta included the 2017 Financial Review and 2017 Tax Return as prepared by Spinelli CPA. Both were unanimously accepted.

The board unanimously approved the contract renewal for O’Neill and Associates for 2019.

Regional Representatives gave brief reports of issues and plans in their regions.  Central: will be meeting in January. North: no report. Greater Boston: discussed the challenge of finding space in public schools. Southeast: talked about the Behavioral Health Institute and new regulations from Medicaid.  They will be contacting someone from Medicaid and DESE to clarify these new regulations. West: discussed legislation and are working on a problem of practice to bring to the next meeting. 

A brief discussion was held regarding the SCRO Salary Survey. It was decided that this would be most effective if completed at the regional level verses statewide. Reports were presented on both the Safe and Supportive Schools Commission and DESE SPED Advisory Council. Nina Marchese reported that DESE is working on revising Form 1 and will begin revisions on Form 2 in 2019. Additionally, Jay Sullivan will be presenting in January new future collaborative data collection.  

The Board unanimously approved the committee membership assignments of Beth Fitzmaurice as MOEC Representative, with David Heimbecker as the alternate to the Special Education Advisory Council, Nadine Ekstrom as a member on the MOEC PD Committee, Catherine Cooper as Chair of MOEC Legislative Committee, and Chris Scott as Chair of MOEC By-Laws Committee.

The Board reviewed and discussed the proposed language for the Exemption to the Ethics Law. They approved the language with revisions.

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]The Board next discussed whether we should have representation in the Coalition for Special Education Funding, Day on the Hill in February 2019.  

The Board reviewed the Strategic Priority Plan for this year (2018-2019). The Board unanimously approved the plan as presented.  There was a follow-up discussion to seek a legal opinion whether collaboratives are eligible for MSBA funding.

Lastly, agenda items and plans for January’s General Membership Meeting were brought forward. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.
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